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July 15, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to enter into an interlocal agreement with cities and other entities for which the County provides fingerprint identification equipment, including Livescan (fingerprint scanning stations) and Mobile ID devices (wireless handheld remote fingerprinting devices).  
King County, via the King County Regional Automated Fingerprint Identification System (AFIS) Program, has provided Livescan devices to these entities for many years, and in 2011 began a pilot program to provide Mobile ID devices to a limited number of officers.  The AFIS program also plans to acquire and distribute an additional 200-250 Mobile ID devices this year.

This ordinance authorizes the Executive to enter into interlocal agreements, identical for each city or entity, for the use, maintenance and cost-sharing of the fingerprinting equipment.  The proposed interlocal agreement was vetted with various jurisdictions within King County and reflects their input.  The interlocal agreement has also received legal review.
The County currently provides Livescan and Mobile ID devices to police agencies within King County without an interlocal agreement.  It is to the benefit of all citizens to have an interlocal agreement that governs how the equipment is used and maintained and the allocation of costs, as this equipment is purchased with King County AFIS levy dollars.  The equipment is the primary means by which fingerprinting data is transmitted into AFIS, and as such, is an important part of the County’s public safety system.  

These services further the goals of the King County Strategic Plan as follows:
· Justice and Safety Objective 1, by collaborating with local jurisdictions to define and provide regional law, safety and justice services. 

· Financial Stewardship Objective 1, by pursuing technologies that improve service while reducing the cost of delivery.

· Service Excellence Objective 2, by adopting new technologies and processes that allow county agencies to work more effectively and efficiently.

· Quality Workforce Objective 3 by promoting the use of technology to maximize productivity and efficiency.

Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this legislation, please contact Carol Gillespie, Regional AFIS Program Manager, at 206-263-2721.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Interim Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy & Budget (PSB)

Krista Camenzind, Budget Supervisor, PSB


The Honorable John Urquhart, King County Sheriff
Chris Barringer, Chief of Staff, King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO)
Robin Fenton, Technical Services Division Chief, KCSO


DeWayne Pitts, Chief Financial Officer, KCSO


Carol Gillespie, Manager, Regional AFIS Program

